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The meeting was called to order at 3.30 p.m. 

AGENDA ITEM 122: INTERNATIONAL CO-OPERATION TO AVERT NEW FLOWS OF REFUGEES 
(continued) (A/35/242; A/SPC/35/7) 

1. The CHAIRMAN arew the Committee's attention to the fact that an additional 
document on item 122 had been issued under the symbol A/SPC/35/7. He also 
announced that the list of speakers on agenda item 122 would be closed at the end 
of the current meeting. 

2. Mr. SUAREZ (Philippines) saia that the refugee was the classic tragic figure 
of today's troubled times. Millions of refugees, seeking safety, food and shelter 
in foreign lands, endured every sort of physical and spiritual suffering. 
Moreover, they imposed a heavy burden on the usually limited resources of the host 
countries and endangered the political stability of those countries and of the 
region in general. The international community had not been remiss in providing 
relief and assistance to refugees. Governments, United Nations agencies and 
international humanitarian organizations had extended generous aid. In that 
regard, special mention should be made of the laudable work of the Office of the 
United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR). 

3. Within its means, the Philippines had contributed to such efforts in 
co-operation with UNHCR, and had provided 300 hectares in Bataan province for a 
refugee processing centre. That centre currently provided temporary shelter for 
26,000 refugees, who were also given special training before their resettlement in 
the countries accepting them. 

4. Despite all the achievements, the fact that the refugee problem seemed to be 
expanding created a sense of frustration. Accordingly, his Government agreed with 
the view that the international community should try to determine the root causes 
of that problem; and it had welcomed the proposal to include in the agenda an item 
entitled "international co-operation to avert new flows of refugees". However, in 
dealing with complex, sensitive issues, which were as yet virtually unexplored and 
which affected the sovereignty and independence of States, it was important to 
proceed with extreme caution and to seek the views of Governments and of concerned 
international organizations on the question. His delegation was prepared to 
support any reasonable initiative that might result from the current debate. 

5. Mr. NISIBORI (Japan) said that the initiative taken by the Federal Republic of 
Germany was a significant step forward in efforts to deal with the problem of 
refugees. Since UNHCR had begun its activities in 1951, it had grown into a 
tremendously important organization which carried out relief and assistance 
activities throughout the world. Its original mandate remained unchanged, and 
UNHCR had always limited its activities to the humanitarian aspects of the refugee 
problem; therein lay the key to its effectiveness. Recently, the High Commissioner 
had reaffirmed that the human and social aspects of emergencies involving refugees 
must be kept separate from the political activities of the united Nations 
concerning the root causes of such emergencies. Japan had actively participated in 
UNHCR activities as a member of its Executive Committee and had made considerable 
contributions to its assistance programmes over the years. 
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6. The proposal made by the Federal Republic of Germany seemed to suggest that 
efforts should be made first of all to identify the fundamental causes of refugee 
problems, and then to find ways of correcting them. The proposal also stressed the 
importance of adopting timely measures to prevent such problems. Lastly, it 
indicated that, if necessary and feasible, the political aspects of refugee 
problems should also be tackled. His delegation attached particular importance to 
the latter point, because it was not covered by the activities of UNHCR. His 
Government shared the opinion of the Federal Republic of Germany that lasting 
solutions to refugee problems could not be found unless the international community • 
succeeded in eliminating the fundamental causes which gave rise to them. In that 
connexion, he drew attention to the fact that, at the previous session of the 
General Assembly, the Foreign Minister of Japan, in speaking of refugee problems in 
Indo-China, had referred to the responsibility of countries from which refugee 
flows took place. Once the possible causes of the problem had been identified and 
clarified, the difficult task of devising possible solutions would have to be 
tackled. At the present stage, it was not possible to discern precisely what 
effective measures could be taken to eliminate or correct such causes. However, 
the international community could not remain satisfied merely witp providing 
humanitarian assistance to refugees, as it had done in the past. It should 
undertake constructive and realistic deliberations on the new approach proposed by 
the Federal Republic of Germany; and his Government was prepared to take an active 
part in that endeavour. 

7. Mr. PETREE (United States of America) said that the issue of refugees was one 
that had had perhaps the greatest impact in recent years on the resources of Member 
States and of the United Nations. In the past five years, the budget of the Office 
of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees had grown from $150 million to 
$500 million. During the previous fiscal year, his own country had spent more than 
$2 billion in assistance to refugees who, according to estimates, 
numbered 12 million throughout the world. There was no sign, either, of any 
decline in that number. Indeed, the situation had taken a new and disturbing 
turn. Massive flows of people were being initiated by Governments wishing to rid 
themselves of dissatisfied elements of their population. Such a mutation of the 
refugee crisis could not and must not be tolerated. High priority should be given 
to eliminating the practice of causing people to leave their own countries under 
ouress and without due regard for their health and safety; and new international 
mechanisms were needed to prevent and to resolve such situations as they developed. 

8. The recent Cuban exodus had made the United States of America aware of the 
need for new international norms and mechanisms for dealing with 
politically-inspired mass flows of refugees. Between April and July 1980, the 
Cuban Government had induced the departure of more than 125,000 of its citizens, in 
complete disregard for their personal safety and for the immigration laws of 
neighbouring countries. At least 26 lives had been lost at sea. More than 1,000 
of those reaching the United States had had serious criminal records, and hundreds 
more had had grave medical problems, including mental illness. Many of the 
hardened criminals appeared to have been released from gaol on the specific 
condition that they would leave for the United States; and United states citizens 
who had gone to Cuba to pick up members of their families had been obliged to take 
such persons on board as well. Cuba had rejected all international efforts to work 
out safe, orderly, legal procedures so that Cubans could emigrate to countries 
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willing to receive them; and it had also refused to accept back those of its 
citizens who had departed under duress and who had failed to meet United States 
immigration standards on criminal or medical grounds. It had likewise refused 
entry to Cubans who had simply wished to return home on a voluntary basis. 

9. All members of the Committee were familiar with the situation which had 
emerged in South-East Asia with the forced departure of thousands of ethnic Chinese 
from VietNam. Fortunately, after the Meeting on Refugees and Displaced Persons in 
South-East Asia heJ.d at Geneva in July 1979, the Government of the Socialist 
Republic of Viet Nam had agreed to cease that practice, which had caused immense 
suffering and loss of life and massive disruption in the countries of first asylum. 

~0. The world community was increasingly interdependent; the countries of first 
asylum deserved the gratitude of all, and they and their refugees deserved 
financial support from the other countries, though such support should not be 
interpreted as condoning the actions of the States causing the displacement. The 
international community, while considering measures to prevent such situations 
recurring, must take care to maintain and reinforce the fundamental principles of 
customary international law, including the principle that persons could not be 
transported in disregard of the immigration laws of the receiving State, which 
certainly precluded the export of convicted criminals. Similarly, no Government 
had a right to select emigrants for permanent resettlement in another country, and 
every Government was obliged to receive back its own citizens who desired to 
return. Thus, in the view of the United States Government, every person had the 
right to emigrate to escape persecution, but also had a corresponding right not to 
be forced to emigrate. 

ll. It was necessary to reaffirm the inviolability of international instruments 
that safeguarded the inalienable rights of the refugees, including the 1951 
Convention relating to the Status of Refugees and the 1967 Protocol thereto, the 
Universal Declaration of Human Rights, the International Covenant on Civil and 
Political Rights and the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms 
of Racial Discrimination. He called attention to the work of the Organization of 
American States which had established a working group to study the problem of 
refugees and displaced persons in the region; and he hoped that other regional 
organizations such as the Association of South-East Asian Nations (ASEAN) and the 
Organization of African Unity would contribute to the study of the question. 
Finally, he commended the Federal Republic of Germany for taking the initiative in 
launching the present discussion. 

12. Mr. PAPADOPOULOS (United Kingdom) said that his delegation had supported the 
inclusion of item 122 on the agenda because it shared the concern about the refugee 
problem which was so serious and widespread that there was a risk of its being 
accepted as an inevitable evil. The present occasion was not one for discussing 
the humanitarian aspects of the problem or for apportioning blame for specific 
refugee situations. His delegation hoped that the present debate would help to 
focus international opinion on the enormity of the tragedy, and that it would yield 
constructive suggestions for eliminating or at least greatly reducing new flows of 
refugees. 
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13. There were two basic situations which gave rise to refugee flows - armed 
conflict which almost Invariably exposed innocent people to grave dangers, and 
gross violations of human rights. Ruthless repression of minorities often led to 
the same results as those stemming from outright conflict. There were many 
international instruments, starting with the United Nations Charter itself, which 
contained provisions relevant to the subject of the debate. His delegation thought 
it would be valuable to achieve unanimous agreement on a final declaration which 
wuld identify and solemnly reaffirm those provisions of the instruments which were 
most directly relevant to the problem of refugees. He hoped that that would be an 
effective way of providing guidelines on the matter and reminding Member States of 
their duty so to behave that mankind would be spared the misery of new flows of 
refugees. 

14. Mr. ELARABY (Egypt} expressed his delegation's appreciation to the Federal 
Republic of Germany for its initiative in proposing that an item on international 
co-operation to avert new flows of refugees should be included in the agenda of the 
General Assembly. He also expressed appreciation to the United Nations, the 
specialized agencies and the various voluntary relief organizations - in 
particular, the Office of the united Nations High Commissioner for Refugees- for 
their services on behalf of refugees who had been obliged to flee from, or had been 
driven out of, their own countries. The sharp rise in the number of refugees in 
recent years in Africa, Asia, America and even Europe was an alarming phenomenon 
which had political, economic and social aspects and an international dimension 
because, whatever the origins of the problem, the international community could not 
expect to deal only with its humanitarian aspects. 

15. His delegation therefore thought that the time had come to endeavour to put an 
end to that tragic situation and to seek means of avoiding new flows of refugees. 
Such means should be based on codified principles similar to those of the 
Declaration on Principles of International Law concerning Friendly Relations and 
Co-operation among States in accordance with the Charter of the United Nations. In 
view of the interdependence of the modern world, the refugee problem transcended 
national and continental frontiers; it affected good-neighbourly relations and 
threatened international peace and security. Therefore, the United Nations must 
redouble its efforts to find radical solutions for such problems and try to prevent 
them from arising, since prevention was better than cure. His delegation promised 
its full support for any proposal for achieving a brighter future in accordance 
with the principles of international law and justice. 

16. Mr. GIGNAC (Canada) said that the phenomenon of massive flows of refugees from 
one country to another and within subregions of all areas of the world had become 
an unsettling element in international relations. The problem had recently 
worsened, particularly in the last two years. 

17. The United Nations had considered the question from the humanitarian and 
human-rights point of view through UNHCR, the Commission on Human Rights and the 
Third Committee, and had established machinery and mechanisms to respond to the 
humanitarian needs of more than 10 million refugees. Assistance was also being 
provided to countries of first asylum to ease their heavy burden. Meanwhile, 
however, massive flows of refugees posed a serious threat to the stability of 
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individual countries and to the maintenance of good relations among countries of 
the same region; and there was a risk that they might affect relations among many 
countries in the world. The General Assembly and the Security Council had an 
obligation under the Charter to develop political approaches designed to solve 
existing refugee situations and to avoid the recurrence of similar situations in 
the future. 

18. The causes of refugee flows were complex and included violations of human 
rights- in particular, racist policies- and also economic problems and a poor 
national or international response. In such cases the United Nations had 
international mechanisms to find a solution. However, when the root cause of the 
outflow lay in armed conflict within States or between States, the international 
community did not face up to the issues and seemed at times as though it were 
prepared to tolerate indefinitely the human suffering of millions of refugees and 
the intensification of regional and international tensions, rather than embark on 
serious negotiations which might require adjustments or concessions on all sides 
but would provide a solution to the problem. 

19. The initiative of the Federal Republic of Germany should be explored and 
developed. The Canadian Government would support any action which would enable the 
united Nations system to cope better with the international refugee situation in 
its political aspects and to develop broad approaches and basic principles. such 
action should also define more clearly the responsibilities of States and of the 
international community, and should seek to identify the best means of using the 
machinery of the united Nations to find solutions to refugee situations. The 
Canadian Government would plan to participate actively and constuctively in any 
process estabished to that end. 

20. Mr. MACKAY (New zealand) said that his country welcomed the timely initiative 
of the Federal Republic of Germany, which offered the international community an 
important and positive impetus to find effective ways of dealing with the world's 
pressing refugee problem. 

21. It was a lamentable fact that, 35 years after the signing of the Charter of 
the United Nations, there were in the world more people than ever who had fled 
their homes to take refuge elsewhere: 5 million in Africa, 1.2 million Afghan 
refugees in Pakistan, hundreds of thousands of Kampuchean refugees in Thailand or 
on the Thai frontier, many thousands of Indo-Chinese boat people throughout 
South-East Asia, and many more. The large refugee flows also placed an intolerable 
economic and social burden on the receiving countries, most of them developing 
countries, in other words, those least able to bear that added burden. Even with 
1nternational aid, the brunt of the burden fell on the States of first asylum, and 
the resultant pressures had been a source of internal discontent and instability in 
those countries. It made an increase in international tensions inevitable, with 
the consequent threat to regional stability and even to the maintenance of 
international peace and security. 

22. All those factors pointed to the pressing need to deal effectively with the 
refugee problem in all its aspects and at all its stages, but unless the 
international community accepted in good faith its obligat1on to co-operate in 
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solving the problem, there was little to justify hope in that respect. New 
Zealand, like the Federal Republic of Germany, thought that the best way to tackle 
the problem was at its source. It too felt that there was a need for more 
effective machinery to deal with refugee situations as they developed, and 1t found 
the proposals for the use of good offices attractive. It would also give careful 
consideration to any procedural suggestions that might emerge during the discussion 
of the item. 

23. Mr. KAMANDA wa K~~DA (Zaire) expressed his delegation's thanks to the 
Federal Republic of Germany for its valuable and timely initiative in including in 
the General Assembly's agenda the question of international co-operation to avert 
new flows of refugees. 

24. The United Nations, which had considered the problem before, was now doing so 
from the point of view of prevention, of seeking out and eliminating the causes 
which lay behind the mass exodus of refugees throughout the world. That was an 
eminently constructive approach and one of the greatest importance to a developing 
country such as zaire, which had for years been sheltering hundreds of thousands of 
refugees, with the resulting additional burden on the scanty resources at its 
disposal. 

25. Unless the international community succeeded in finding a new formula for 
tackling the refugee problem effectively, with new procedures and new and speedy 
machinery for intervention, it was to be feared that the situation caused by the 
existence of some 20 million persons who had been forced to take refuge outside 
their countries for fear of persecution on grounds of race, religion, nationality, 
membership of a particular social group, or their political opinions, or because of 
aggression, foreign occupation, foreign domination or public disturbance, would 
continue. It was necessary to ask how that problem was to be solved, in the light 
of the econom1c, financial and structural difficulties with which most States were 
struggling because of inflation, the economic recession and the precarious living 
conditions in which they found themselves. 

26. It was plain, in the ~pinion of the delegation of Zaire, that there was a need 
for machinery which would make it possible to intervene before it was too late. In 
order to do so, the new approach should bear in mind, on the one hand, that no 
State should deliberately take steps which would confront other States with the 
problems and dangers that ensued from a mass exodus of refugees, and, on the other, 
that no State should seek to solve its own problems at the expense of other States, 
in particular its neighbours. It was in that sense that the delegation of zaire 
supported the idea of setting up a United Nations good offices committee or some 
similar mechanism, and of establishing a special committee to examine all the 
aspects of the problem with a view to formulating appropriate recommendations. In 
that connexion, his delegation was ready to support any positive and constructive 
initiative intended to exert a preventive influence that would eliminate the deep 
and real causes of the mass exodus of refugees throughout the world. 

27. Mr. YU (Singapore) said that, in the last five years, the world refugee 
problem had assumed such proportions that, in addition to the human misery 
involved, it constituted a threat to the social fabric and stability of the 
receiving States, most of which were developing countries. The flows of refugees 
(using the term in the sense of the 1951 Convention, that is to say, excluding 
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those moving because of famine or natural disaster) took place for three main 
reasons: first, because internal conditions in the country of origin were 
inimical, because there was discrimination on grounds of race, religion, ethnic 
origin or political opinion, and persons were deprived of their means of livelihood 
and social support; secondly, because of forcible expulsion or deportation; 
thirdly, because of national or regional instability and warfare. 

28. It was clear that even whole communities were forced to flee because of the 
policies and conduct of the Governments of the countries in which they lived. If 
the causes of refugee outflows were to be eliminated, all nations must abide by 
their international responsibilities, including observance of the provisions of the 
United Nations Charter, respect for fundamental human rights, the maintenance of a 
policy of good-neighbourliness, respect for the sovereignty, independence and 
territorial integrity of States, the adoption and implementation of just and 
non-discriminatory policies towards all communities within their jurisdiction, and 
resort to exist1ng means for the peaceful settlement of disputes. Lastly, States 
must be ready to furnish aid and support to those countries faced with severe 
natural disasters whose inability to handle such emergencies might create 
uncontrollable political pressure on neighbouring States. 

29. Unfortunately, the internat1onal community had no mechanism beyond exhortation 
to force States to behave in accordance with their international duties. The 
delegation of the Federal Republic of Germany had proposed the establishment of a 
body to be designated "the United Nations good offices committee for the promotion 
of international co-operation to avert new flows of refugees". The international 
community needed an institutionalized body of that kind, a group of experts, drawn 
from Member States, who would be available at all times to deal with refugee 
problems. The delegation of Singapore accordingly requested the Secretary-General 
to 1nvite the views of Member States and the specialized agencies concerned on the 
objectives, character and composition of such a group, and to report his findings 
to the General Assembly at its thirty-sixth session. The Secretary-General should 
also look carefully into the more fundamental question of the international 
obligations of those States whose peoples were compelled to leave their homeland, 
and the rights and obligations of countries of first asylum as well as countries of 
final refuge. 

30. Mr. ROY (Pakistan) said that, as a starting-point, it was necessary to 
re-emphasize the need for all Member States to respect the principles of the 
Charter of the United Nations. The refugee problem recalled the responsibility of 
the international community to protect and safeguard the basic human right of all 
individuaLs to a decent existence in their homeland. The tragedy of Palestine, the 
abhorrent doctrine of apartheid, racist colonialism, and the military adventurism 
of certain Powers 1n pursuit of territorial, economic or geo-political designs, 
were some of the causes of the mass exoduses. Most current problems could be 
attributed to the prevailing rivalry between the super-Powers, their contention for 
spheres of influence and hegemony, and the resultant tension in the international 
environment. 

31. Pakistan was one of the countries most deeply affected by the inflow of 
refugees from a neighbouring State. There were currently more than 1.2 million 

; ... 



A/SPC/35/SR.44 
English 
Page 9 

(Mr. Roy, Pakistan) 

Afghan refugees in Pakistan as a result of the foreign military intervention in 
Afghanistan: in other words, 10 per cent of that country's population. That 
continuing influx of refugees placed a staggering burden on Pakistan's resources 
and forced it to seek the assistance of the international community in meeting 
their needs. It must be emphasized that the plight of those refugees would only be 
ended when conditions were created in Afghanistan which would enable them to return 
to their homes in security and honour. 

32. Nor could the world community ignore the plight of the Palestinian refugees. 
Over the past three decades the number of refugees had grown to more 
than 1.8 million, as indicated in the latest report of the Commissioner-General of 
~RWA. The only solution to the problem lay in the complete restoration of the 
inalieanble rights of the Palestinian people, including their right to establish an 
independent and sovereign State in Palestine, and a total withdrawal by Israel from 
all the occupied territories, including the city of Jerusalem. In his latest 
report to the Third Committee the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees had 
stressed the seriousness of the problem in many parts of Africa and South-East Asia. 

33. Relief assistance was no solution to the problem which had its roots in the 
conduct of States and which had repercussions in other nations and qontinents. An 
increasing number of countries, especially developing countries, were affected by 
large-scale refugee movements. They had to bear social, economic and political 
burdens which they were scarcely able to cope with. The resultant difficulties 
could also endanger the domestic order of those nations and the stability of entire 
regions, as well as world peace and security. The international community thus had 
to go beyond the humanitarian aspects of the refugee problem and address itself, on 
a priority basis, to the need for finding a solution to the root causes of that 
problem. His delegation was prepared to give serious consideration to all aspects 
of the proposal aimed at achieving international co-operation to avert new flows of 
refugees. In particular, the proposal put forward by the Federal Republic of 
Germany for the creation of a "United Nations good offices committee for the 
promotion of international co-operation to avert new flows of refugees" seemed to 
offer good prospects of supplementing the efforts of the United Nations and 
deserved full support. 

34. Mr. OVINNIKOV (Union of soviet Socialist Republics) said that the debate had 
revealed the motives behind the initiative to establish a good offices committee 
for refugees, the purpose behind its establishment and the way in which the 
originators of the proposal anticipated implementing it. His delegation had 
serious doubts on three specific aspects of the matter. 

35. Firstly, the establishment of a good offices committee would amount to 
creating an organ that was unprecedented in the United Nations, in that it would be 
able to interfere in the internal affairs of States. The establishment of such an 
organ, as a supranational institution, was an attempt to judge, outside the State 
concerned, complex and delicate problems pertaining to its internal life and ethnic 
relations. It was clear that that was completely unacceptable and that no 
sovereign State, Member of the United Nations, could accept such a situation. 
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36. Another negative consequence of the establishment of such a committee would be 
the disruption of the work of the other organs and even the Main Committees of the 
United Nations, since it might have greater authority than the Security Council in 
the maintenance of peace, and than the General Assembly in many spheres. That was 
totally unacceptable, as was the disruption which it would cause to the working of 
the United Nations machinery for dealing with refugees. 

37. Thirdly, it was claimed that the proposal had humanitarian aims. Yet to 
understand the real aims, certain articles published in the Western press should be 
borne in mind, in particular, in the New York Times magazine of 23 November 1980 it 
had been stated that a group of countries was attempting to protect its economic 
~nterests, which had been threatened by refugee flows. It was ironic that it was 
the same group of countries which until recently had advocated the need for the 
free movement of peoples throughout the world. 

38. In short, the aims behind the proposed inclusion of that item on the agenda 
would not further the interests of most Member States of the United Nations, but 
run counter to them. Further, the establishment of an organ which, on a 
humanitarian pretext, could interfere in the domestic affairs of States was 
dangerous and unacceptable. If the draft came to a vote, it would necessarily lead 
to confrontation between those who wished to interfere in the domestic affairs of 
other countries and those who wished strictly to protect the sovereignty of all the 
Member State of the United Nations. 

39. Mr. PITA ASTUDILLO (Cuba), speaking in exercise of the right of reply, said 
that no one should be surprised by the constant cynicism and lying of United States 
representatives to the United Nations. Anyone with a good memory would recall that 
in 1961 Ambasador Adlai Stevenson had stated at the United Nations that pilots of 
the Cuban Air Force had rebelled and bombed Cuban airports. A few hours later the 
international community had learned that what had really happened in Cuba was no 
less than the Bay of Pigs invasion by mercenaries organized and armed by the Unitec 
States Government, for which the then President Kennedy had later assumed 
responsibility. 

40. Referring to the statement made at the present meeting by the United States 
representative, he said that it was ironic to hear the term refugees applied to 
Cuban nationals who, with their passports and documents in proper order, had 
decided to emigrate to the United States rather than to some other country. Not 
even the United States Government itself had termed them "refugees", having limitec 
itself to calling them "entrants". 

41. With respect to the allusion to having disregarded the .immigration laws of 
neighbouring countries, he merely wished to state that the Cuban nationals in 
question had fully complied with Cuban immigration legislation, which alone appliec 
to Cuba. To date, his Government was unaware of the existence of any supranationa: 
laws on migration. 

42. The claim that that group of people had included criminals was absolutely 
outrageous, if it was recalled that the United States had offered asylum on a 
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massive scale to elements of the Batista dictatorship, following the revolution in 
Cuba. With singular logic, the United States was now concerned that a common 
criminal might enter the country, yet in 1959 it had welcomed with open arms 
hundreds of assassins and torturers and the plunderers of Cuba's treasury. 
Furthermore, the United States continued to encourage the departure of 
professionals in every field and at every level, that is, what had neen classified 
as the brain drain from the developing world to the developed countries. 

43. As to the references to the Cuban nationals' health and mental problems, the 
Cuban representative referred to the information published in the New York Times 
of 19 September 1980, tollowing a sample survey carried out by the United States 
Public Health Service, which had concluded that the rate of mental disorders in 
that group of persons was normal. In addition, he advised the United State 
representative to read the magazine Morbidity and Mortality in the United States, 
the May issue of which contained a magnificent analysis of the state of health of 
the Cuban immigrants. 

44. Finally, with respect to the possible return to Cuba of the citizens in 
question, .he said that t:h.at p~ssibility would .be governed exclusively by Cuban 
immigration laws,·and that Cuba's consulates ·abroad· were empowered to consider any 
such requests that might be made. 

45. In the general remarks which his delegation would make at a future meeting on 
agenda item 122, it would be able to shed further light on the bilateral 
Cuban-United States problem, which the United States systematically refused to 
solve, since it merely wished to determine the modus operandi of emigration from 
Cuba, without analysing the root causes of the question. 

46. Mr. BAKER {United States of America), speaking in exercise of the right of 
reply, said that, in essence, his delegation wished to thank the representative of 
Cuba for having demonstrated the importance of the item under consideration and the 
need to consider it further. 

47. It had been stated that there were no supranational laws governing 
immigration, which was undoubtedly true. But there were certainly relevant 
national laws. The representative of Cuba had referred to those of his country, 
and the United States also had its own. Article 1 of the Inter-American Convention 
on the Status of Aliens provided that States had the right to establish by means of 
laws the conditions under which foreigners might enter and reside in their 
territory. The need for States to recognize that principle and take account of the 
immigration laws of other States was one of the questions currently before the 
Committee. Morever, that was one of the guidelines which might emerge from 
consideration of items such as that proposed by the Federal Republic of Germany. 
Other principles were involved, to which the representative of Cuba had also 
referred in alluding to the return of citizens who did not meet the requirements 
for residence in a neighbouring country. 

48. In conclusion, he repeated that the statement made by the representative of 
Cuba showed the Committee that the item was of importance and that members needed 
to devote further attention to it. 

The meeting rose at 5.15 p.m. 




